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Wind farm undercuts Champion lands deal 

In 1999 Vermonters thought they protected the former Champion lands, the largest single ownership of forestland in the Northeast Kingdom. Sadly they may have been mistaken. These lands now face the greatest threat yet. A developer has made known his plans to install nearly 50 huge towers across the very tops of the mountains, most of which will be located on the "protected" Champion lands. The so-called East Mountain Wind Farm Demonstration Project is merely the first phase in this process. Should this developer win approval for this project Vermont's most remote mountains, the Seneca Mountain Range, may fall victim to industrial type development never envisioned by the public during the planning process designed to protect the former Champion lands. 

These high-elevation mountaintops are a fragile ecosystem and are normally protected from development by Vermont's Act 250 law. They are home to rare wildlife species including the Bicknell's thrush and the endangered pine marten. These ridges are the point of origin for our watersheds ensuring clean water to the streams and rivers below. Additionally these remote ridgelines offer a recreational experience for hunters, backcountry hikers, and photographers unparalleled in this state. 

These wind development projects (called "farm" as though the towers were grown organically) would require gravel roads to be bulldozed along the very spine of the mountaintops where currently no roads exist. In the shallow to bedrock soil found at high elevations these roads alone will cause serious environmental damage. The towers will require an extensive transmission lines network. 

The massive blades can accumulate ice during the winter months throwing chunks hundreds of feet posing a serious safety hazard to people and wildlife alike. These huge structures will be visible for miles from various points throughout the Northeast Kingdom and adjacent northern New Hampshire. Lit up at night these manmade structures will destroy the wild essence that these lands currently represent. 

As part of the Champion deal Vermonters paid $4.2 million securing access rights for future generations to forever hunt, fish, trap, hike and snowmobile on these lands. This money was instrumental in completing the financial package for a landmark easement ensuring that this ownership would continue as productive forestland, remain free of commercial development and protect the vast array of natural resources found on these lands. 

· this developer is successful in changing the easement to allow his pet project where will it end? What faith can Vermonters have in any future land protection efforts? Who will reimburse Vermonters for the hard-earned money they put forth to protect these lands? 

For residents of the Northeast Kingdom the Seneca Mountain Range is our Camels' Hump. We want future generations to enjoy these mountains the way we have, undeveloped, without trails or infrastructure and evoking a sense of remoteness that is so rare to find in our rapidly growing state. Let's not undo the Champion lands deal we all worked so hard to complete. 

Please help to oppose this project and protect one of the last truly wild places in Vermont. 

Will Staats 

Victory 

